
 

Immediate Response Needed! 

Please Complete & Return This Form 

By Monday, March 11 
 

Dear Parents, 
 

The third quarter is coming to an end at Mt. Olive. Parent-Teacher conferences are held Thursday, March 28, starting at 

3:00 PM, and Friday, March 29, starting at 3:00 PM. These conferences are scheduled so that parents and teachers can 

discuss each student’s progress in school. Report cards are given to parents at this conference. Please return this form by 

Monday, March 11 so we can schedule a conference time for you. (IF WE DO NOT RECEIVE A SIGN-UP FORM FOR 

YOUR FAMILY, A TIME WILL BE ASSIGNED TO YOU.) Conference times will be scheduled at 15-minute intervals. 

 

Kindergarten Parents: Plan to meet with your child’s homeroom teacher. Indicate below if you wish to meet with both 

Mrs. Gunderson and Mrs. Krienke. 
 

6th - 7th Grade Parents: Sign up for a conference time slot. Conferences are in the classroom. Visit with any or all of the 

teachers that you wish in any order. Show up at any time during your time slot to meet with teacher(s). 
 

8th Grade Parents: Third quarter conferences are optional. If you would like a conference with any or all of your child’s 

teachers, sign up for a timeframe below. However, if you think a conference is unnecessary at this time, indicate your 

choice below. 
 

 

 

Parents Name _______________________________ 
 

Kindergarten Parents: ______ I/We wish to meet with both Mrs. Gunderson and Mrs. Krienke. 
 

Please: 1)  all the times when you could attend. 

2) Circle your most preferable time. 
 

******* THURSDAY ************************ 

☐ 3:00 – 4:00 PM, Thursday, March 28 

☐ 4:00 – 5:00 PM, Thursday, March 28 

☐ 5:00 – 6:00 PM, Thursday, March 28 
 

******* FRIDAY ************************ 

☐ 3:00 – 4:00 PM, Friday, March 29 

☐ 4:00 – 5:00 PM, Friday, March 29 

☐ 5:00 – 6:00 PM, Friday, March 29 

☐ 6:00 – 7:00 PM, Friday, March 29 
 

Grade 8 Parents: ____ I do not think a conference is necessary 

for _______________________. 

 

Thank you for filling this out and promptly returning it by 

Monday, March 11. 

Sincerely,  
 

The Faculty of Mt. Olive Lutheran School  

6th-8th Grade Conference Information 
 

All families with a student in 6th-8th grade will 
receive an electronic invitation from SignUp.com 
on March 22nd or 23rd. Note the following 
instructions: 
1) Sign up to speak to your child’s homeroom 
teacher only. 
2) Grade 6: Zibrowski; 

Grades 7-8: Fosburgh/Kempfert 
3) 8th grade conferences are optional. 
4) You may privately set up additional 
conferences with any teacher at a mutually 
convenient time. 
 
15-Minute Conference Times 
Thursday, March 28 3-6 pm 
Friday, March 29 3-6 pm 
 
Remember, look for your invitation from 
SignUp.com! 



 

 
 

 
 

 

Chapel offerings: Cristo Rey 
Lutheran Church 

$76.82 was received at the chapel service on 
03/06/19. The fund has a balance of $470.68. 
 

Cristo Rey Lutheran Church in Bell Gardens, 
CA, is a mission revitalization project of the 
Evangelical Lutheran Synod (ELS). In 2016 the 
congregation began a partnership with the ELS 
to renew its mission and ministry. 
 

Mrs. Feistner is school@mtolivelutheran.org. 
She is a notary public and is full time. Mrs. 
Kephart is in from 9:00 – 1:00 & receives email 
at church@mtolivelutheran.org. Both answer 
the phones. 
 

Dates in This Newsletter 
March 10, wee hours: Day Light Saving 
returns! Spring those non-satellite clocks 
ahead. 

March 10: CDS children sing at both services 
for Lutheran Schools Week. 

March 10, 9:40 AM, Band bake sale. Band 
plays preservice music. 
March 11, 8 AM, Deadline for Conference 
forms 
March 13, 7:15 AM, Pastries with Parents! Milk, 
coffee, donuts, & fruit are served. Parents are 
welcome to stay for chapel at 8:05 AM. 
March 13: Jump for Heart event 

March 14, 2:30 PM, Wheel day in ASC! Drop 
off the wheels and helmet in the youth room. 
March 15, 7:45 AM, School! Recouping 
instructional time lost because of inclement 
weather; hot lunch & After-school Care, too. 
March 15: Milk Moola nickels due! 
March 15, 1:30 PM, Gr. 8 vs. Faculty volleyball! 
Cheer on your fave team! Consider parking in 
the lot at Christ the King & walking over. 
March 15, 6:30 PM, Family Dance Night 
March 17, 1-4 PM, Lutheran Pioneers, District 
Swim & Gym, Lake Crystal Area Rec Center 
March 18, 6:30 PM, PTF Executive meeting 
March 25-29: No Busing, ISD77 MAPS 
closed 
March 28: PM Parent-teacher conferences 
March 29, 7:45 AM, School! Recouping 
instructional time lost because of inclement 
weather. 
March 29: PM Parent-teacher conferences 
March 29, 9 PM, Beacon Lock-In begins. 
March 31: Deadline for Thrivent Choice Dollars 
April 5: Deadline to submit wish list proposals 
for next year's Charger Challenge fundraiser 
April 24, 6:30 PM, PTF Large-group meeting 
for all interested in Charger Challenge 2020 
 

Parents of K-4 Students 
K-4 teachers dismiss their students to sit with 
parents during 1st service Sunday. Save pew 
space for your students! 

 

Mary Poppins, Jr, Rehearsals 
Begin! 

Our first rehearsal for Mary Poppins, Jr, is 
Monday, March 11. We want ALL 6-8th graders 
who want to be IN the play at that rehearsal. 
The FIRST rehearsal (March 11) runs from 2:45 
- 4:15 in Room 103. For the month of March, 
entire cast rehearsals are Mondays and 
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Thursdays from 2:45 - 4:15. Starting 
Thursday, Mar. 14th, principle roles have 
extended rehearsals from 4:15 - 5:00 to work on 
their parts. 
 

Mrs. Kristen Lukasek is heading up the musical 
with the help of Mrs. Raelene Kovaciny. Mrs. 
Sehloff and Mrs. Dittmer will help as needed.  
 

If you have any questions, please ask! We’re 
looking forward to another GREAT show!! Mark 
your calendars: May 23 & 24! 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

“The heavens tell about the glory of God. The expanse 

of the sky proclaims the work of his hand.” Psalm 19:1 

EHV 
 

 

             FAMILY DANCE 2019 
 

When: Friday, March 15th  

Where: Mt. Olive Gymnasium 
Time: 6:30 – 8:30 PM 
Light snacks will be provided 
 

Come and enjoy an evening of fellowship, 
music, and fun with your friends and family and 
celebrate Lutheran Schools Week! Adults 
must chaperone their child(ren) during the 
event. 
 

DJ Matt provides the music again this year and 
you are guaranteed an “out of this world” fun 
evening! 
 

Parking Available parking on the south end of 
the building, and along the streets around 
Mount Olive. Christ the King is hosting an event 
of their own that evening so please be aware of 
NOT using more than just the NORTH EAST 
corner of their lot for overflow parking for our 
event. 
 

Building Entry Enter the building through the 
SOUTH doors and into the gym through the 
gym’s south doors as well. 
 

6th-8th Grade Conferences 
All families with a student in grades 6-8 will 
receive an electronic invitation March 22nd or 
23rd from SignUp.com. Choose to speak to at 
least one of your child’s teachers. You may 
schedule a conference with all three teachers if 
you wish. Note: Grade 8 conferences are 
optional. 
 

15-minute conferences are available from 3-6 
PM Thursday, March 28, and again Friday, 
March 29. 
 

Remember, look for your invitation from 
SignUp.com! 
 

Mt. Olive Talent Showcase 
The third annual Mt. Olive Talent Showcase is 
Friday, April 5, at 6:30 PM. All students perform 
with their classes, art will be displayed in the 
gym, and individual acts will dazzle the 
audience with their gifts. Students meet in their 
classrooms by 6:15 PM. Don’t miss this exciting 
event! 
 

Eliminating Negativity, Part 1 
This month we talk about 
eliminating negativity in our 
lives. Worry, self-doubt, 
complaining and pessimism 

are all sinful habits that we can easily slip into. 
The first step in eliminating this destructive 
behavior is identifying a tornado of negativity on 
the horizon. As redeemed children of God, we 
can then look to Him who gives us strength. 
Cast all your anxiety on Him because he cares 
for you (1 Peter 5:7). Through this realization, 
we can teach our children to say, "Not Now!" to 
those pesky negativity tornadoes. Practice 
saying Not Now! with your child when worry and 
self doubt creep in, and remember our status as 
precious in the sight of the Lord. 
 

"Thank You!" to Our Helpers 
Library 
The library is staffed beginning at 8:15 AM and again at 11:45 

AM on Thursdays, and at 9:45 AM Fridays. 

 

Fri., Mar. 8, 9:45 AM, Kelsey E. & Gabe C. 
Thu., Mar. 14, 8:15 AM, Mary Jane & 

Annette S. 
Thu., Mar. 14, 11:45 AM, Mindy E. & 

Sheila Z. 
Fri., Mar. 15, Mary B. 



 

Lunchroom (10:45 – 1:00-ish) 
March 8 Tiffany Riesgraf 
March 11 Sarah Harstad 
March 12 Jon Stadler 
March 13 Keith Eisberg 
March 14 Mary 
March 15 Mary 

 

 

ELS Olympics 
Scarville Lutheran School hosts the ELS 
Olympics on Saturday, May 4. Their information 
is separate from but with this week’s Herald. 
Additional registration forms are available in the 
office. Registration forms and fees are due 
Friday, April 26. For those families new to Mt 
Olive, participation in this event is optional. 
 

 
 

 

Opportunity to Volunteer! 
Seeking help to assemble the Gaga Pit. Contact 
Don Lehne at dnlehne@hickorytech.net or call 
420-9093. Date of assembly is the first second 
the snow melts (and necessary ground prep is 
completed). 



 

Sporting News 
Uniform Hand-In 
Players may hand in their jersey into Mr. Z’s 
classroom. Hang them on a hanger provided in 
the room and hang them on the rack located in 
the front of his classroom. Thank you. 
 

Jump Rope for Heart 
Forms were sent home for Jump Rope for Heart 
last week. See the letter from American Heart 
Association about an opportunity for Mt Olive to 
raise $300 for Physical Education items and 
letter describing the event. All students 
participate in the jumping rope and other fun 
activities in the gym Wednesday, March 13, but 
they are not required to raise funds. Consider 
this opportunity to help raise funds for Mt Olive. 
Here are the Times for each grade jumping 
rope: 
Grades 2 & 4: 9:30-9:50 
Grades Kindergarten & 5: 9:55-10:15 
Grades 1 & 7-8: 10:20-10:40 
Grades 3 & 6: 10:45 – 11:05 
 

Sport Camps 
Information on area sport camps are becoming 
available to students. Many of the area camps 
are no longer handing out pamphlets. MVL still 
offers pamphlets for their camp or you may go 
on line at http://mvl.org/athletics/summer-
camps/ and download their sport camp 
pamphlet. If you would like a pamphlet for their 
sport camps, they can be found in Mr. Z’s 
classroom. MVL is also offering a One-Day 
Softball Camp Saturday, May 11. Information 
can be found at the same web address noted 
above. 
 

Bethany College also have many sport camps 
running this spring and summer. You will need 
register on-line at https://blcvikings.com click on 
the menu symbol, next to the word sport, and 
look for athletic camps. Click on it and all of 
their camp options will be available. 
 

Wheels Day in ASC 
Clean off your wheels for Wheels Day. On 
Thursday, March 14, bring your child's clean 
skateboard, roller blades, or manually operated 
scooter to school. We ride in the gym after our 
snack time! Remember your child's helmet! 
 

Bring items to the youth room for storage during 
the school day! It will be lots of fun! Hope your 
child can join us! ~ Michelle – ASC Director 
 

Thrivent Choice Dollars®  
Through Thrivent Choice®, eligible members 
can recommend where Thrivent donates 
millions of charitable outreach dollars each 
year. Mount Olive is a participating 
organization. Eligible Thrivent Financial 
members with available Choice Dollars® have 
until March 31, 2019, to direct them. Go to 
Thrivent.com/thriventchoice to learn more. Or 
call 800-847-4836 and say “Thrivent Choice” 
after the prompt. 
 

From Last Week but Still Relevant 
Jump Rope for Heart 
Forms were sent home for Jump Rope for Heart 
last week. See the letter from American Heart 
Association about an opportunity for Mt. Olive to 
raise $300 for Physical Education items and 
event description. All students participate in the 
jumping rope and other activities in the gym 
Wednesday, March 13, but they are not 
required to raise funds. Consider this 
opportunity to help raise funds for Mt. Olive. 
 

Fabric Strips 
After-School Care is in need of fabric scraps 
that will be cut into strips for an upcoming 
project. Please bring your unwanted / left over 
material to the youth room! Thank you! 
 

Milk Moola is closing! 
Get your nickels to school before the Ides of 
March—that’s Friday, March 15—so that the 
PTF can package & mail them before the cutoff 
date. Kwik Trip is discontinuing the Milk 
Moola program & March is the cut off. Please 
turn in your nickels—be it caps or bag strips. 
 

Paper Tubes Needed 
PLEASE save your empty paper tube rolls! An 
upcoming project needs many! The goal is to 
break 300. Thank you! 
 

Reference Section 
Energy Assistance Program 
Energy assistance in our area is available 
through Minnesota Valley Action Council. 
MVAC provides energy assistance in the 



following counties: Blue Earth, Brown, Faribault, 
Le Sueur, Martin, Nicollet, Sibley, Waseca and 
Watonwan. Applications in PDF format can be 
found on their website and must be received or 
postmarked by May 31, 2019, to be processed 
for benefits for the 2018-2019 program year. 
The ‘top’ page is 
https://www.mnvac.org/programs/energy/energy
-assistance-eap-2/ 
 

According to their website, they are currently 
processing applications received February 6. 
 

Inclement Weather Policy 
Mt. Olive follows School District 77 for 
weather-related 
announcements. For early 
release, Mt. Olive is always 15 
minutes earlier than ISD 77’s 
time. If the early out is posted 
as out at 11:30, Mount Olive is 
out by 11:15. If the early out 
time is posted as 1:00 PM, then Mount Olive is 
out at 12:45 PM. The time adjustment is bus-
related as Mount Olive is the first school on the 
bus route. District 77 School Closing number is 
386-4777 or go to 
http://www.katoinfo.com/schoolclosings.php 

Mt. Olive posts late starts & closings on KEYC- 
TV and KTOE radio: AM-1420 or FM-102.7. 

Staying Weather Informed 
Parents can sign up for the emails and texts 
from ISD 77 when school is impacted by the 
weather. Upon completing the form, the site 
reports “Thank you for signing up to receive 
Mankato Area Public Schools news …” If you 
elected to receive email notices, you’ll get in 
your email Inbox “Thank you for signing up to 

receive Mankato Area Public Schools news by 
email. Please click the link to confirm 
subscription.” To sign up, use the district’s form 
at http://www.isd77.org/page/4982 
 

All About Scrip 
To earn big and get credit towards tuition, 
create an account on ShopWithScrip.com if you 
don't have one yet. All participants need to sign 
up for PrestoPay to order. This also allows your 
eGift cards and reloads to get to your physical 
gift cards faster. 
 

For businesses, check the Scrip website at 
https://shop.shopwithscrip.com/shop/product/br
owse#?saved. 
 

Physical Gift Cards — The same gift cards 
you get at the store. Use them instead of cash 
or a credit card! 
 

Reload and ReloadNow® — Register an 
eligible physical gift card you purchased from 
ShopWithScrip and add funds to it when the 
balance is running low. Funds are added 
overnight for cards that offer Reload, and 
instantly for ones that offer ReloadNow when 
you pay with PrestoPayTM. 
 

ScripNow® — ScripNow is an eCard that you 
can buy and receive instantly. You can print off 
ScripNow or redeem it on your mobile device 
for certain retailers. They are immediately 
available when you pay with PrestoPay. 
 

 
 

 



 

God has truly blessed Mt. Olive Lutheran School through our Charger Challenge Fundraiser! Thanks to 

your tremendous participation, we have been able to complete some great projects. This year is no different 

and we would like to share some of the wonderful things that have been done and will be done as a direct 

result of this successful fundraiser! 

 

The PTF has a Large Group Meeting in the Spring which is dedicated to compiling, prioritizing, and voting 

on ideas to fundraise for in the next school year. Below is the list from the April 2018 Large Group Meeting 

and shows the exact items that were approved and how they are being accomplished for our school this year. 

 

Charger Challenge approved & prioritized list from the Large Group Spring meeting, April 18, 2018: 

 

1. Active Board for new Kindergarten classroom $4,000 – PURCHASING THIS YEAR 

2. Kindergarten Room furniture and loft $6,000 – PURCHASING THIS YEAR 

3. Gaga Ball Pit $700 – PURCHASING THIS YEAR 

4. Water Bottle Filler drinking fountain $1,500 – FUNDED THROUGH A SEPARATE GRANT 

5. IXL Computer Program Subscription $3,150 – PURCHASING 1-YEAR SUBSCRIPTION THIS SUMMER 

6. Math Night Kit for 2019-2020 School year $1,800 – PURCHASING THIS YEAR 

7. Classroom 1-year bonus of $300/per classroom $2,700 total – DISTRIBUTED OVER CHRISTMAS BREAK 

TO BE UTILIZED THIS SCHOOL YEAR 

8. Piano replacement for Mrs. Dittmer’s classroom $1K-5K – RESEARCHING OPTIONS TO PURCHASE 

THIS YEAR 

9. Student Scholarship Fund donation $1,000 – $ IS DESIGNATED & GIVING TO FUND 

10. Exterior School /Building Electronic locks – FUNDED THROUGH OTHER MEANS 

 

As you can see, nearly everything on the list will be purchased because of the Charger Challenge or because 

of a grant! What a tremendous blessing for our school! If you have any suggestions that you would like to 

see discussed at our Spring Large Group meeting for next year’s fundraising list, please email researched 

suggestions to Angela Merseth, PTF Chairperson, at ammerseth@gmail.com. 

 

The Mt. Olive PTF (Parents, Teachers, & Friends) Committee 

 

 

mailto:ammerseth@gmail.com


Parents & Guardians: 

We are very excited to introduce Kids Heart Challenge to our school this year. This program is the new-and-

improved Jump Rope For Heart program our school has participated in for many years with the American Heart 

Association. Kids Heart Challenge encompasses all the things we loved about Jump Rope For Heart but the biggest 

difference is the heart healthy challenge this program encourages students (and families!) to take. The challenge is simple: 

students select one of the three challenges listed below using our school’s event website 

http://www2.heart.org/goto/Mount_Olive_Mankato 
 

or the Kids Heart Challenge app. It is our hope that by committing to one of these challenges to take care of their hearts it 

will turn into a lifelong habit that will carry into adulthood. The challenges include: 

1. Drink water instead of sugary beverages 

2. Be physically active for 60 minutes each day 

3. Do one kind deed every day 

Simple, right? All your student needs to do is select a challenge and he/she will receive a Kids Heart Challenge glow-in-

the-dark wristband to serve as their daily reminder to keep taking the challenge each day. If your student wants to collect 

life-saving donations to support the American Heart Association’s mission and earn some cool thank- you gifts, you can 

easily do that right there from your personalized Kids Heart Challenge website and app! So easy! 

The American Heart Association knows our school is taking this challenge seriously but to make the biggest impact in our 

students’ lives, we need them to commit to the challenge. 
 

The American Heart Association has offered our school $300 to purchase new PE/Recess equipment to help our students 

get active if we can get at least 50% of our students (at least 85 students) registered to take the Kids Heart Challenge. 

Will you help us? 

  
Registering to take the Kids Heart Challenge is simple: 

1. Go to our school’s Kids Heart Challenge website: http://www2.heart.org/goto/Mount_Olive_Mankato 

AND/OR Download the Kids Heart Challenge app on your smart phone or tablet 
 

2. Following the registration instructions & select your heart healthy challenge 
 

Want to learn more about our school’s Kids Heart Challenge program? Check out 
https://youtu.be/o906ma__Gww 

 

We are so proud to be partnering with the American Heart Association on this program! An extra $500 to help 
keep our kids active would be amazing! Thank you for your support! 

http://www2.heart.org/goto/Mount_Olive_Mankato


 

 

 

 

 

WHO: WELS and ELS grade school children and friends (4th-8th grade). 
 

WHERE: Lake Crystal Area Rec. Center  PICK-UP: The Beacon Lutheran Student Center 

 621 W. Nathan Street 1506 Warren St. 

 Lake Crystal, MN 56005 Mankato, MN 56001 

 507-726-6730 507- 345-7049 (St. Paul’s) 
 (15 min southwest of Mankato on HWY 60) (Across from the Bell Tower, next to Alumni Building) 
 

WHAT: Activities with friends including 

o Swimming  

o Basketball/Volleyball 

o Games 

o Movies 

Directions from Mankato: 
Head south on MN-60W 

Turn LEFT onto N MAIN ST/ CR-76 

 (LCARC will be on the left, ½ mile) 

Turn RIGHT onto W NATHAN ST. 
 

 

WHEN: Friday, March 29th – Registration beginning at 9:00pm and Welcome Devotion after  

swimming. We will bus the children to The Beacon for breakfast at 6:00am 

 Please pick them up there by 8:00am on Saturday, March 30th. 
 

COST: See registration form below, the cost includes pizza and breakfast.  

 Please bring a snack or chips to share, swimsuit, and clothes.  

 Make checks out to ‘The Beacon’.  
 

REMINDER: Please ensure that items brought to the Lock-In are appropriate for this event. 

 Example of items not to bring: Silly String, Squirt Guns, and Shaving Cream. 
 

 

Lock-In Registration at mankatocampusministry.org OR (Please mail to The Beacon by March 22nd.) 
 

 

Name(s):______________________________

_____________________________________ 

Address: ______________________________  

 _____________________________________  

Grade: __ (Circle one) Volleyball / Basketball / neither 

Grade: __ (Circle one) Volleyball / Basketball / neither 

Grade: __ (Circle one) Volleyball / Basketball / neither 

 Cost  

o Each Child = $25 

 

Number of children: _______ 

Payment Enclosed: $______________________ 

Phone (REQUIRED): _____________________ 

 

 

 

 



Liability Waiver:  

 

Please inform us of any allergies or pre-existing medical condition that we should know about. 

___________________________________________________________ 

 

I, the parent, accept full responsibility for any injury or medical condition that comes about as a result of 

my participation in the Lock-In. 

 

Parent Signature: ___________________________________  Date: _____________  

Emergency Contact (cell phone) ________________________________ 

 

I, the parent or guardian, allow my child to be photographed during the event for possible publication of 

the Beacon or St. Paul’s church to promote this event for future years. 

 

Parent Signature: ___________________________________  Date: _____________  

 

Please state the name(s) of who is going to pick up your children on Saturday morning. For your child’s 

safety, we will be asking to see driver’s license. 

________________________________________________________ 

 

 


